MINUTES

DANBURY TOWN COUNCIL

FEBRUARY 23, 2011

The regular meeting of the Danbury Town Council was held at the Danbury Town Hall on February 23, 2011 at 6:00 p.m.

Present were: Mayor Janet Whitt; Town Council Members Wendi Uselton, Mike Barsness, and Andrew Mathys; Town Administrator Byron Ellis, Town Clerk Dianne Starnes and Town Attorney Mike Bruce. Also present was Planning Board Chairman Gary East. Council Member Olivia Shelton was absent.

Mayor Whitt called the meeting to order at 6:05 p.m.

Wendi Uselton requested an amendment to the agenda under new business to discuss dedication of sidewalk and acknowledgement of Civil War marker placed at the former Moody Tavern/McCanless Hotel site.

On motion of Wendi Uselton, seconded by Andrew Mathys, it was unanimously

RESOLVED that the agenda be amended to include the requested discussions.

On motion of Wendi Uselton, seconded by Mike Barsness, it was unanimously

RESOLVED that the minutes for the regular meeting of January 26, 2011 be approved.

Planning Board Chairman Gary East presented an analysis of the new sign ordinance. The Planning Board will meet on March 28, 2011 for further discussions and a recommendation to present to the Town Council at the regular meeting on April 27, 2011.

On motion of Mike Barsness, seconded by Andrew Mathys, it was unanimously

RESOLVED that the amended Code of Ethics be approved.

Mayor Whitt adjourned the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

Attest:	Janet S. Whitt, Mayor	
Dianne B. Starnes	-	